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Wow! Market Day was amazing! Stage Three put together a really impressive event – all children who 
participated looked like they were having a wonderful time. The card system trialled this year seemed 
to work very well for the most part. Like all new ideas, though, there were a few problems on the day. 
The idea of the card was to help us address a couple of problems – there was no lost money this year 
and as cards were all named and numbered, any children who lost their cards were able to be quickly 
reunited with them. Security issues associated with handling cash were reduced and an enormous 
amount of fun was had. 

Market Day raises funds so that our Year 6 graduating class can enjoy a night of celebration at low or 
no cost. We’ve done the numbers and the amount raised this year is an AMAZING $2543, thanks to the 
generosity of Stage 3 parents who donate all of the ingredients/raw materials for each stall, and all 
parents who bought their child an activity card. While the children didn’t practise the skill of giving 
change, as they have in past years, there was still plenty of Maths involved.  Thank you to everyone who 
contributed to a real community event, you are all legends! 

 

 

LOCAL LEGENDS 
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And while we’re on the subject of community generosity 

One of our Stage 3 electives, our Land Care group, set off on a special excursion today to view the 
Cookabarra Barramundi Farm and Irukandji Shark and Ray Centre. This trip was made possible by the 
generous donation of a mini-coach, complete with bus driver, by our good friends at the Tilligerry RSL 
Club. It was led by Mrs Fran Corner, who along with Mrs Anne Burr has given the children three terms 
of great Land Care opportunities. Great teamwork. We heard that the children didn’t have the 
opportunity to experience the tour at Cookabarra, so we’re working with the Farm to bring the group 
back another day. 

Celebrating LAWSON 

Another LOCAL LEGEND we’re celebrating today is Lawson Billett, whose poem on the joys of growing 
up at Tanilba Bay was published to great acclaim on the Tilligerry News and Views page on Facebook. 
It was so good, we couldn’t resist giving it a run here too. Well done, Lawson! I know Mum and Dad are 
VERY proud of you and we are too! 

Performance Night 2019 

While this week’s newsletter goes home via our digital platforms (website and Skoolbag), we are sending 
home a one page note as well. This note is a date claimer for this year’s Performance Night and provides 
some ‘teaser’ information about how this year’s format will look. 

At Student Parliament, P&C meetings and teachers’ regular communications meetings, a lot of 
feedback has been shared about past Performance Nights. Everyone agreed that they were absolutely 
spectacular and a credit to the school. However, a number of concerns were also raised, including: 

• High cost of tickets sometimes causes families hardship 
• Stress of mounting a very professional production meant large amounts of class time were 

spent rehearsing 
• Cost of costuming, props etc was very high  
• The night was long, with the families of younger children often leaving early. 

After listening to what the children wanted, our teachers worked to put together an alternative 
proposal, which was accepted by the P&C. This year, we are holding a family-friendly event under the 
stars. The venue is Oval 1 and all families are invited to attend free of charge. You can bring a picnic or 
buy food from the vans/stalls the P&C is organising. We hope to have a few rides/games for children 
when they are not performing and there will be a gallery of works created during Stage 3 electives.  

Our very skilful Music Teacher, Miss Alycia Baker, has already started working with teachers and students 
to plan and rehearse items. Stage 3 children will choose either to perform on stage or present artworks 
in the gallery (some may do both). Performance groups like Star Struck will do their thing.  

Our hope is that this night is a relaxed celebration of our year as a learning community and look forward 
to sharing it with you in December. More information will be sent out next term but, for now, put the 
date aside so you don’t miss something very special.  

Abigail Sawyer, Proud Principal 
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Selective Schools 2021 

This week, Year 5 Parents will receive a 2020 Intention to Apply for Selective School Placement in Year 7 
2021 form. Applications for Year 7 entry to selective high schools in 2021 must be made online between 8 
October 2019 and 11 November 2019. Late applications are unable to be accepted. Parents must 
apply online at <https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-
classes/year-7>  

Mr Tim Harris, Deputy Principal  
 
Stage 2 News 
 
We have been learning so much information about the plight of the organgutans in Borneo Indonesia.   
We have also learnt a great deal about their habitat, their behaviours and their threats to survival.  The 
text we have been reading is by two inspirational authors, Daniel and William Clarke who have done a 
great deal to raise funds to help these amazing creatures – they even had a meeting with the then 
Prime Minister John Howard!  We are looking forward to continuing our work next term where we will be 
looking at palm oil plantations and products. 
 
Our marble run activity is finished!   We created,  problem solved and worked hard to have our marble 
complete the circuit without our intervention.  We used materials for friction and some of us also 
experimented with the idea of wind power.  Such a great activity! 
 

Have a great holiday, keep safe and we 
are looking forward to more fun, active 

learning next Term. 

 
Lisa Walker, Assistant Principal 

TELL THEM FROM ME! 
 
Team Tanilba, you are AWESOME!! This year’s response rate for our Tell Them From Me survey has been 
phenomenal! On the basis of survey feedback received last year, we overhauled our PBL program and 
made lots of other changes designed to improve student behaviour and learning. It’s important that 
we hear from as many parents as possible, so that the decisions we make are informed by the views of 
many, not just a few….so if you haven’t filled in your survey yet, get busy! Your views are important to 
us. 
 
The survey is anonymous and will take approximately 20 minutes to complete. You are able to access 
the parent survey on your computer or mobile device by using the URL below: 

http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/tbps1 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/tbps1
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We are chasing enrolment forms for 2020 Kinder students. So you don’t miss out 
on important information or your chance to schedule an interview, please take 
your completed form to the office ASAP! 

If you’re one of our many SUPER organised Kindy 2020 parents, you’ll already have 
had your Kindy Connections Meeting with a member of our Executive Team. 
What’s next? Bring your child to their Transition Visit Days. Dates (and times) are 
included in this newsletter. 

See you there! 

 
If you haven’t sent your BUSHFIRE CONTACTS FORM back to 
school, you’re late! Bushfire Season is upon us and we need to 
know who can collect your child if the school has to close at 
short notice. Please send form back when school resumes!! 
 

 
 

Coming to Kindy in 2020? 
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